

A Weekly Internal Bulletin Issued Every Friday of the Tennessee State University Year by the Office of Public Information

VOL. 2, NO. 4

A POPULAR QUARTERBACK CLUB SPEAKER...

IS TIGER FOOTBALL MENTOR JOHN MERRITT, WHO
WAS GUEST SPEAKER THIS WEEK AT TWO VETERAN QUARTERBACK CLUB MEETINGS IN THE STATE OF ALABAMA. HE
SPOKE TO THE GADSDEN, ALABAMA QUARTERBACK CLUB
MONDAY, OCTOBER 8 AND WAS GUEST SPEAKER FOR THE
HONTSVILLE, ALABAMA QUARTERBACK CLUB ON TUESDAY,

OCTOBER 9.

THIS PAST SUMMER ...

THE DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICS AND MATHEMATICS CONDUCTED A SHORT COURSE IN MATHEMATICS, SUP-PORTED BY THE NATIONAL SCIENCE FOUNDATION, FOR JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL TEACHERS. ATTENDING THE NSF-SUPPORTED OFFERING WERE 25 TEACHERS FROM THE NASHVILLE AREA. SOME OF THE DEPARTMENT'S MATH MAJORS WHO WERE BUSILY OCCUPIED DURING THE SUM-MER MONTHS WERE ROSELLE SMART, WHO SERVED AS COUNSELOR AND TUTOR IN THE CAMPUS UPWARD BOUND PROGRAM; IZELLA MITCHELL, WHO WENT TO NEW YORK TO PARTICIPATE IN METROPOLITAN LIFE INSURANCE COMPANY'S SUMMER TRAINING PROGRAM: GLENDA BASKIN TOOK PART IN AN OAK RIDGE SUMMER TRAINING PRO-GRAM WHERE SHE BECAME MORE FAMILIAR WITH THE COMPUTER USE IN RESEARCH AND GAYNELLE ADAMS WAS IN A SUMMER TRAINING PROGRAM CONDUCTED JOINT-LY BY THE UNIVERSITY OF CINCINNATI AND THE PROCTER AND GAMBLE COMPANY.

NATIONAL ALLIANCE OF BUSINESSMEN ...

WILL PRESENT A YOUTH MOTIVATION TASK FORCE PROGRAM AT THE UNIVERSITY IN THE AREA OF THE CAREER COUNSELING AND PLACEMENT BUREAU, THURSDAY AND FRIDAY, OCTOBER 18 AND 19.

51 31

OCTOBER 12, 1973

TRIO PROGRAMS ...

FUNDED BY HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND WELFARE, AND LOCATED ON THE THIRD FLOOR OF THE ADMINIS-TRATION BUILDING, ARE UNDER THE DIRECTION OF MRS. NANCY LEDET. OTHER MEMBERS OF THE ED-UCATIONAL TALENT SEARCH, UPWARD BOUND, SPEC-IAL SERVICES STAFF ARE ARTHUR DAVIS, COUNSE-LOR COORDINATOR; MRS. MARY LOVE, INSTRUCTION-AL COORDINATOR; HILAN MINNEHAN, OUTREACH CO-ORDINATOR; MISS PATRICIA HOWSE, COUNSELOR; MRS. PEARL FARRELL, TALENT SCOUT COUNSELOR; ALONZO WARD, TALENT SCOUT COUNSELOR; MICHAEL GARDNER, TALENT SCOUT AND MRS. DOROTHY P. THE DIRECTOR OR STAFF WESTBROOK, SECRETARY. MEMBERS OF ANY OF THE COMPONENTS OF THE TRIO MAY BE REACHED BY PHONE THROUGH EXTENSIONS 413, 460, OR 469. ALL THREE PROGRAMS ARE DESIGNED TO SERVE THE DISADVANTAGED: TALENT SEARCH--TO ASSIST LOW INCOME AND DISADVANTAG-ED STUDENTS TO EDUCATIONAL AND VOCATIONAL SETTINGS IN ORDER TO ACHIEVE THEIR GREATEST POTENTIALS --- IS THE OLDEST OF THE THREE CAM-PUS PROGRAMS. YOUNGEST IS THE SPECIAL SERV-ICES PROGRAM, STARTED JUST THIS YEAR.

PSYCHOLOGY DEPARTMENT CONTRIBUTOR...

TO THE FALL, 1973 ISSUE OF TENNESSEE EDUCATION IS DR. EURA L. BURKS. HER RESEARCH ON INTRA-CLASSROOM COMPETETIVE GROUPS WAS FEATURED IN THIS SPECIAL EDITION OF THE PUBLICATION WHICH FOCUSED ENTIRELY UPON THE USE OF TUTORIAL APPROACHES TO LEARNING. DR. BURKS WAS ALSO CHAIRPERSON FOR THE MIDDLE TENNESSEE PERSONNEL AND GUIDANCE ASSOCIATION'S GUIDANCE CURRICULUM, NON-CERTIFIED PHASE AT THE ASSOCIATION'S FIRST DINNER MEETING OF THE YEAR AT NASHVILLE TECHNOLOGICAL INSTITUTE THIS PAST TUESDAY. SHE SPOKE TO THE GROUP ON THE EVENING'S THEME: "CAREER EDUCATION AND CAREER DEVELOPMENT CONCERNS."

TEACHER EDUCATION EXAM...

IS TO BE ADMINISTERED THURSDAY OCTOBER 18 AT 7:30 A. M. IN THE A-BLDG. AUDITORIUM. STUDENTS INTERESTED IN TAKING THE EXAM MUST REGISTER FOR IT ANY TIME BETWEEN NOW AND OCTOBER 16 IN ROOM 207 OF THE EDUCATION BUILDING.

VOCATIONAL REHABILITATION...

STUDENTS ARE REQUESTED TO REPORT TO COUNSELOR ROGER AMMONS IN THE COUNSELING CENTER, ROOM 205 EDUCATION BLDG., IMMEDIATELY. ALSO, ALL STUDENTS WHO FEEL THEY ARE ELIGIBLE FOR THIS PROGRAM, ARE URGED TO CONTACT MR. AMMONS BY PHONING EXT. 454 FOR FULL PARTICULARS. THE COUNSELING CENTER IS STILL LOOKING FORWARD TO LOCATING IN THE HILL HOUSE (FORMER HOME MANAGEMENT HOUSE) ON 35TH AVENUE NORTH, BUT SO FAR ARE STILL OPERATING FROM 205 ED BLDG.

NEW DIRECTOR OF THE COUNSELING CENTER...

IS DR. JOHN JOYNER. HE AND WILLIAM BURKS, THE NEW COORDINATOR OF VETERANS' AFFAIRS, ATTENDED A VETERANS REGIONAL EDUCATIONAL CONFERENCE IN ATLANTA, GA., OCTOBER 4 AND 5. THE CONFERENCE, SPONSORED BY THE AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF COMMUNITY AND JUNIOR COLLEGES, REVEALED MANY NEW PROGRAMS NOW IN EFFECT FOR VETERANS. VETERANS NEEDING INFORMATION ABOUT THEIR PROBLEMS ARE INVITED TO CONTACT MR. BURKS AT THE COUNSELING, ED-205.

THE 1974 TENNESSEAN...

EDITOR, KENNETH NEELY; ASSOCIATE EDITOR, KATHY DABBS; AND FACULTY SUPERVISOR, DONALD SAVOY WILL MEET WITH ALL PERSONS INTERESTED IN JOINING THE YEARBOOK STAFF, AT 4 P. M. FRIDAY, (TODAY) OCTOBER 12, IN ROOM 135 OF THE PHYSICS AND MATH. BLDG.

STUDENT FINANCIAL AID...

HAS ANNOUNCED A NEW STUDENT AID PROGRAM CALLED BASIC EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITY GRANT (BEOG). THESE AWARDS ARE AVAILABLE ONLY TO FIRST TIME FRESHMEN, AND FRESHMEN ARE URGED TO OBTAIN, COMPLETE, AND SUBMIT THE BEOG FORM AT THE STUDENT FINANCIAL AID OFFICE, ROOM 307-A-BLDG.

GRADUATE FELLOWSHIPS...

FROM THE NATIONAL SCIENCE FOUNDATION, ARE AVAILABLE TO ELIGIBLE COLLEGE SENIORS AND FIRST YEAR GRAD STUDENTS FOR STUDY OR WORK LEADING TO MASTER'S DEGREE IN MATHEMATICAL, PHYSICAL, MEDICAL, BIOLOGICAL, ENGINEERING AND SOCIAL SCIENCES, ETC. DEADLINE FOR FILING APPLICATIONS IS NOVEMBER 26. APPLICATION FORMS MAY BE OBTAINED BY WRITING: FELLOWSHIP OFFICE, NATIONAL RESEARCH COUNCIL, 2101 CONSTITUTION AVENUE, WASHINGTON, D. C. 20418.

FOUR FINANCIAL GRANTS...

OF \$1,000 EACH, TO FACULTY MEMBERS WHO
DESIRE TO UNDERTAKE STUDY AND RESEARCH ABROAD
DURING SPRING OR SUMMER, 1974, ARE BEING
FERED THROUGH THE NASHVILLE UNIVERSITY CENTER. GRANTS ARE AVAILABLE THROUGH A U. S.
DEPARTMENT OF STATE PROGRAM AND ADMINISTERED
THROUGH THE CENTER. FOR FURTHER INFORMATION
AND APPLICATION FORM, CONTACT MRS. BARBARA
FRASER, COORDINATOR, N. U. C. INTERNATIONAL
PROGRAM AT THE PEABODY INTERNATIONAL CENTER.
PHONE: 327-8112.

A RESPIRATORY VACCINE CLINIC ...

NOW IN ITS SECOND YEAR AT VANDERBILT UNI-VERSITY CHILDREN'S HOSPITAL, OFFERS FREE WELL-BABY CHECKUPS AND IMMUNIZATIONS IN ADDIJION TO SICK-BABY CARE FOR ILLNESSES, AT ITS REGU-LAR CLINIC HOURS ON WEDNESDAY AND FRIDAY AF-TERNOONS. PERSONS INTERESTED IN ENROLLING INFANTS AND BABIES UP TO A YEAR OLD MAY CON-TACT BERNICE MCCLAIN BY PHONING 322-2250. SHE IS A 1955 GRADUATE OF TSU!

PEPPERETTE PRACTICE...

AND TRYOUTS ARE SLATED FOR WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 24 IN KEAN HALL. ALL GIRLS WHO TAP DANCE AND ARE INTERESTED IN BECOMING PEPPERETTES SHOULD WATCH FOR NOTICES IN DORMS, KEAN HALL BULLETIN BOARDS, AND IN ACCENT FOR TIME AND PLACE OF THE PRACTICE-TRYOUTS.



A Weekly Internal Bulletin Issued Every Friday of the Tennessee State University Year by the Office of Public Information ACCENT-3
10/12/73

OPEN LETTER TO MEMBERS OF

THE TENNESSEE STATE UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY

The members of the entire TSU Community of Students, Faculty, and Staff are to be commended upon the success of two important recent events on campus: the TSU-Grambling Football Game on Saturday, Oct. 6, and the Opening Convocation on Tuesday, Oct. 9. The Honorable Winfield Dunn, Governor of Tennessee; members of his staff; several Legislators; and representatives of the Board of Regents were present at both events. All of these guests expressed pleasure and delight over the reception and hospitality accorded them. Dr. C. C. Humphreys, Chancellor of the Board of Regents, spoke especially in appreciation of the contributions of TSU to higher education in Tennessee.

In addition to the above, approximately 60 elected and appointed government officials throughout the State of Tennessee met on our campus Saturday morning, and remained to see the game. This was an organizational meeting called by Hon. Harold Love of Nashville and Hon. Alvin King of Memphis, State Representatives, and Councilman Theotis Robinson of Knoxville. The emphasis of this group on such issues as real estate, health, social, legal and economic challenges, is indicative of progress in these areas for the people of Tennessee. It is significant that our campus was chosen as the site for this meeting. At the luncheon session, President Torrence greeted the group, lauded the efforts to form the organization; and, on behalf of the University Community, pledged support, assistance and cooperation in whatever way possible. Rep. Love, a TSU alumnus, was luncheon speaker.

Special commendations and congratulations have been personally tended by President Torrence to the players, coaches and staff of the TSU TIGERS on their victory over the Grambling Tigers in a thrilling football game; and to the director, his assistants and members of the Aristocrat of Bands for their color and artistry which added much to the occasion.

The successes of the recent past have helped to lay the groundwork for a bountifully rewarding 1973-1974. TENNESSEE STATE UNIVERSITY IS TRULY WHERE THE ACTION IS...IN AND OUT OF THE CLASSROOM!